
 

 
 

       
   

   
 

 

          
 

     Litchborough Walkers ð see inside 

 

 9 th  November  -   Parish Council Meeting  

7.00pm The Rectory Office  

9 th  November -  YOUTH CLUB   - In the Village Hall   
 

       12th  November  -  Litchborough   Ladies  
 

  

 3rd  & 24 th November -Garden Club Events details inside  

 

  26 th  November -   Friday Afternoon Community Cuppa                                               

   Litchborough Playgroup  

Tuesdays 9.30am -11.30 am in the  Village Hall  
 

Printed in Litchborough by David an d Sandy 
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Any articles, 

information, notices, 

personal messages etc 

you would like in th e 

newsletter, please send 

to me by email by 20th 

of the month to 

dg2010@btinternet.com   

or telephone 830077 to 

have hard copy collected  

Thank you 

 Sandy Aked -Walker  

mailto:dg2010@btinternet.com


 

THE RECTOR WRITES  
As I write this in mid -October the trees are just beginning to turn to 

their glorious autumnal reds, oranges and yellows and drop to the ground. 

On my day off this week I am hoping to visit Batsford Arboretum with a 

friend and it will be lovely to walk amongst the trees and admire the 

changing colours. I remember some years ago when I was parked in my car 

waiting for one of my daughters to come out of school I was really struck 

by one particular tree. And I mean REALLY struck! I t was a maple which is  

especially vibrant at this time of year and it was so red it appeared to be 

on fire and I was reminded of the story of Moses and the burning bush:  

The angel of the Lord appeared to Moses in a flame of fire out of a bush; 

he looked, and the bush was blazing, yet it was not consumed. Then Moses 

said, ôI must turn aside and look at this great sight, and see why the bush 

is not burned up.õ é. God called to him out of the bush, ôMoses, Moses!õ And 

he said, ôHere I am.õ Then he said, ôCome no closer! Remove your sandals 

from your feet, for the place on which you are standing is holy ground.õ 

(Exodus 3: 2 -5) 

In Matthewõs Gospel Jesus tells us to ôConsider the lilies of the field, how 

they grow,õ and the more time we take to ponder and reflect on Godõs 

creation the better we can come to know and understand the nature of 

God. I love this excerpt from a poem by Elizabeth Barrett Browning:  

Earthõs crammed with heaven, and every common bush afire with God; 

but only he who sees, takes off his shoes ð the rest sit around and pick 

blackberries. So over the next few weeks as the leaves turn and nature 

closes down for the winter letõs make space in our busy lives to look for 

God ð you never know where you might find him!  

God bless 

Revd Sue 

If you would l ike to talk please contact me on 01327 341307  

stanley.thehole@btinternet.com  

***********  

      Village Lottery          
 

 Only one winner again this month, that means winning numbers unsold lost 

out. Remember only £1 per week (£52 for a year) to secure your number 

and chance to win £25 every month.  

This month   Isabell Davies is the winner.  

 Ring Ian Lowery on 01327 830823 to join and secure your number  

 

 

 

 Towcester Road Closure  

I am writing to inform you that Western Power Distribution will be working 

outside  20/22 Towcester Road Litchborough starting on Monday 22 nd 

November until 30 th  November.   As we need to cross the road and it is 

quite narrow we will be closing the road.   As soon the work is comp leted 

will reopen the road  

The closure and diversion can be viewed here  

 https://one.network/?tm=123761717  

Kind Regards 

Rosie Smith -07525241198  

Western Power Distribution  
 

********  

                                       

Remember Remember the 5 th  November  
Fireworks are fun to watch but make frightening noises 

for our pets. So Pleas e if you are having a party or letting 

off fireworks let your neighbours know especially if you 

have horses near you so the ow ners can move them and 

keep pets safe indoors.  Thank You  
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LITCHBOROUGH PAROCHIAL CHARITY  

Charity number 201062  
The charity has been active in the parish since the late 1870s, and is 

funded by two other charities.  Its aims are to offer fina ncial assistance 

to those in need, specifically the elderly, widows,  students and 

apprentices, and those in ill health or distress.  

Heating grants  
These are granted to retired persons living in the parish who are in need 

of assistance with heating costs, t hrough cheques made payable to energy 

suppliers, normally in December each year.  Existing beneficiaries do not 

need to reapply.  

Education and training grants  
If you are at college or university, on an apprenticeship or vocational 

training course, the char ity may be able to award a grant towards the cost 

of items you have to buy, such as equipment or books.  The grant would be 

for the academic year and may be drawn on throughout that year, if 

supported by evidence of expenditure.  Students may apply each ye ar until 

they have completed their  studies.  

Other requests for assistance  
If you are experiencing financial hardship through ill health or other 

difficulty, the charity may be able to help with grants towards costs, for 

example transport to and from hospit al. 

HOW TO APPLY FOR GRANTS OR ASSISTANCE  
Please apply in writing, or by email, to the corresponding trustee, or 

telephone first it you would like more information.  Applications for 

heating and education grants for 2021 -22 must be received not later than:  
 

Sunday 14 th  November 2021  
 

The trustees always consider the merits of each application in 

confidence  
 

All enquiries and applications to:  
 

Mrs Maureen Pickford   (Corresponding Trustee)  

18 Banbury Road 

Litchborough  

NN12 8JF   T:   01327 830110 M:  07582 5 09603  
Email: mpickford1904@btinternet.com  

 

 

Contact Sonia for details  
 

 
 

mailto:Email:%20mpickford1904@btinternet.com


 

  Litchborough Gardening Club  
Octoberõs weather has been mixed but typically autumnal. Itõs amazing how 

quickly the seaso ns change and how perennials quickly start to die back. 

The decision is whether to leave the seed heads for decoration over the 

winter months or to cut back and be tidy. Of course leaving the clearing 

exercise until early spring can provide overwintering p laces for wildlife and 

insulation for new growth.   

We have a couple of interesting talks coming up at Maidford Village Hall 

organised by Maidford in the Garden;  

Wednesday 3rd November -  Lucy Hartley -  Garden Design Part 2  

Wednesday 24th November -  Chris Da y from Buckingham  Garden Centre  

- Taming The Indoor Jungle (ôHouseplants Made Easyõ) 

Iõll be in touch directly with Gardening Club members but please feel free 

to  contact Sue or Teresa if you would like to come along so that we can 

pass on numbers to the o rganisers.  

Well thereõs still a great deal of tidying to do before the winter cold, as 

well as preparations for the Spring, which seems to come so quickly. 

Cutting back and pruning, particularly roses, to prevent wind rock. There is 

still time to plant or move trees and shrubs and to lift and divide or plant 

new herbaceous perennials. Itõs also a good time to plant tulips and other 

bulbs and winter bedding. I love violas for winter colour. Protect less 

hardy plants and plants in pots as necessary, raising t hem on to pot feet, 

mulching will also protect the roots of some plants from frost and 

improves the surrounding soil. Continue to pick up and store those leaves, 

keeping them off the grass and out of ponds. Look after wildlife with places 
to overwinter and, if you can, feed the birds.   
Indoors its time to pot up Hippeastrum (amaryllis) bulbs and bring them back 
into active growth with regular watering and feeding. Beautiful flowers for the 

festive season.   

All the best advice as to what we could and should  be doing in our gardens 

this month can be found in the usual places on the RHS web site 

(https://www.rhs.org.uk/advice/in -month/november ) and on Montyõs site 

too  www.montydon.com. 
Happy gardening! Sue (01327 831545,  sue.brunning1@btinternet.com ) and 

Teresa (07962 925709,  teresacoxuk@yah oo.com) 

 

 

 

Litchborough Walkers  
Val and I plan to continue walking on Wednesdays at 9.30a.m.  So, if 

anybody wishes to join us, we will be delighted. We suggest you make a 

note of our numbers and give us a call before any Wednesday walk to 

check where t o meet, if transport is necessary  etc.  
You will be made very welcome. 

Lindsey 01327 830318 or e mail ajburton1@btinternet.com . 

Val 01327 831162   val.e.hartley@btinternet.com  

********  

 

 

 

                                                                                

         Stuart Moore Plastering  
         

Local  based plasterer 
All Aspects of plasterwork completed 

Specialist in restoration and conservation of lime plaster 
 and ornate plasterwork 

Contact Stuart on  07841-021802 
email:Stuartmoore_arts@hotmail.co.uk 

In memorium  

We were much saddened by t he news that Trudy Cripps passed 

away peacefully on Tuesday 2 nd November. Trudy had been 

battling against cancer for some time and spent her final days 

being cared for at home by Arthur and her sons David and Ricky. 

They have lived at Summerhouse Farm in L itchborough for 30 

years and enjoyed the peaceful country life. With happy 

memories of jointly cooked Sunday lunches with friends and 

social outings she will be greatly missed.  

https://www.rhs.org.uk/advice/in-month/november
http://www.montydon.com/
mailto:sue.brunning1@btinternet.com
mailto:teresacoxuk@yahoo.com
mailto:ajburton1@btinternet.com


 

 From St Martinõs Church 

We have had a mix of services in October, including a Harvest Service and 

supper on Sunday 17th  October. Thank you to all who attended the service 

and helped to make it a very special occasion, especially all of the young 

people who helped Rev Sue. The bread and cheese supper was very tasty!  
 

The goods collected for the 

Towcester Food Bank were 

delivered the next day, the dry 

goods they were unable to 

accept were donated to the 

Towcester Community Fridge 

which also distributes food to 

those in need . Both organisations 

were very grateful.  

The collection of just over £250 is being donated to the Farming 

Community Network.  
  

Remembrance Sunday and Armistice Day  
On Remembrance Sunday, November 14 th , there is a family service at 

10.15am. All those atte nding will be able to make a small poppy which can 

then be òplantedó after the laying of the wreaths at the War Memorial. 

There will be a short service at the War Memorial on the Village Green  

when wreath(s) will be laid. This year there we will not be fol lowing this 

with a further service in church. The  service at the war memorial starts 

at 10.55am . 

There will be a collection for the Royal British Legion. There will be a 

bucket for you to put your donations into.  

On Armistice Day, Thursday 11 th  November , there will be a 

short Act of Remembrance at the War Memorial. This will start at 

10.50am , with the silence being observed at 11am . 
 

    War Memorial Flowers  

    6 th  November -Sarah Hobbs  13th  November ð Sandy A-W  

 

 

 

.UPDATE FROM CANONS ASHBY  

Looking forward to Christmas? Hereõs whatõs going on: check our web site 

https://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/canons -ashby/whats -on. 

 Christmas wreath workshop  
Monday 22 nd  Tuesday 23 rd  November 10.30am - 12.30pm & 1.30pm- 3.30pm 

(two sessions each day)  

Nothing says ôChristmas is hereõ quite like a wreath on your front door. 

Spend a few hours with our talented flower team who will help you craft  

your own festive wreath using greenery from the grounds of Canons  

Ashby . Visit our  website to book your place  £ 30 per person, p re -booking 

essential.  

A Canons Ashby  Christmas with  Eboracum Baroque 

Saturday 27 th  November 5.30pm - 6.30pm Talented musicians Eboracum  

Baroque are delighted to return to  Canons Ashby to present a  traditional 

Christmas concert  outdoors in the  atmospheric co urtyard. There will be an 

opportunity  for audience participation too.  £15 per adult, £8 per child. 

Pre-booking in advance is essential on our web site  

 

In Memorium  
It was with great sadness t hat we heard of the passing of Reg Furniss 

in October .  

Reg was  a true Litchboroug h man having spent much of his childhood  in 

the village, and meeting his future wife Carol Grummett  who also lived 

in Litchborough.  

Reg  was a motor mechanic by profession and started his a pprentiship 

at  a company in Blakesley. . Reg served his time in t he Navy ð a tale or 

two he might be persuaded to share with you. He and Carol were maried 

for nealry sixty years beginning their married life in Litcborough and 

having their daughter Amanda here and on moving later to Bugbrooke 

their son Darren.  

Reg and Carol remained in constant contact with Litchborough,attending 

every social or fund raising event and were regular attendees at church 

and always came for church teas on a Sunday afternoon. Reg will be 

sorely missed by us all and our thoughts are with Carol , their children 

and grand children. May he rest in peace and remain in our hearts.  

Regõs funeral is to be held in St Martinõs Church at 10.30a.m. on Monday 

8 th  November.  



 

      November Services at St Martins  
7 th  November     3 rd  Sunday before Advent  

 No service in Litchb orough, see the Benefice service schedule for details.  
 

11th  November           Armistice Day  

          10.50am    Act of Remembrance at the War Memorial   

14th  November     Remembrance Sunday 

         10:15am     Family Service                                        

         10.55am     Act of Remembrance at the War Memorial           

21st  November     Christ the King  

         10:30am      Holy Communion                      Coffee: Carol Hakin  

Sidesman John Robinson 

Reader : Liz Robinson     

28 th  November    First Sunday of Advent  

         10:30am        Sunday Morning Worship               Coffee: Val Hartley  

Sidesman; Matthew Rodhouse  

Reader : Val Hartley  

***********  

 Badby & Farthingstone Cricket Club News  

Great to report on a terrific turn -out and support for the clubõs fund-

raising night in Farthingstone, an enjoyable and successful evening. Thanks 

to everyone who contributed.  

November marks the clubõs annual presentation night at Badby Village Hall 

(Saturday Nov 13). The evening will feature the 20 21 season awards, 

captainõs speech, raffle, auction, food/refreshments and all the latest club 

news and developments. 

Again, all welcome. Hope to see you there.  

Badby Village Hall is on the  Green, off Main Street in the village. Postcode is 
NN11 3AF. 
 

 
         SPONSORED RIDE AND STRIDE ς SATURDAY  

11 TH  SEPTEMBER 2021  

The final figure we raised was £684  of which half is being returned to St 

Martinõs church.  Thank you to all who helped in any way not forgetting 

those who so generously sponsored the partici pants. 
 Val Hartley 

 

 

Donõt forget WE ARE ON LINE 
 

 

 



 

  Benefice ðNovember  Service Times  
                         2nd November      9:30am Holy Communion        Woodend  
7 th  November     3 rd  Sunday before Advent  
         

          9:00am       Matins                                    Maidford  

        10:30am       Family Holy Communion         Blakesley 

          6:00pm       Compline                                 Adstone  

11 th  November   Armistice Day  

          10.50am    Act of Remembrance             Litchborough         

14 th  November    Remembrance Sunday  

           9:00am      Remembrance Day Service     Maidford          

           9:00am      Holy Communion                  Farthingstone  

           9:00am      Act of Remembrance               Adst one 

         10:15am      Family Service                     Litchborough  

                            and Act of Remembrance                             

         10:55am      Act of Remembrance               Blakesley  

         10:55am      Act of Remembran ce              Farthingstone  

21 st  November    Christ the King  

           9:00am      Holy Communion                   Maidford           

         10:30am      Holy Communion                  Litchborough     

         10:30am      Music and Meditation           Blakesley 

            6:00pm     Compline                                 Adstone    

28 th  November    First Sunday of Advent  

           9:00am      Matins                                   Maidford  

           9:00am      Holy Communion                       Adstone  

         10:30am      Sunday Morning Worship        Litchborough  

         10:30am      Holy Communion                 Blakesley  

          6:00pm      Compline                             Farthingstone  

********  

  FRIDAY AFTERNOON COMMUNITY  CUPPA  
26th November  is the date this month ... always the last Friday in the 

month, whatever the date happens to be. Please pop along if you can, be  
great to see you anytime between 3pm and 5pm. You can be sure a very 

friendly welcome will be waiting for  you. It's a community event, open to 

all, thanks so much to everybody who is able to come along and support our 

little venture. See you on the 26th, in Litchborough's lovely Village Hall!  

Carolx 01327830517 carolhakin120@btinternet.com  07923985637  

 

 

 
Your Village Defibrillator  

Need it and you are on your own ðhelp is at hand  
Several people have kindly offered their phone numbers to be contacted 

to go and get the defib and bring it to you. Sonia -07929 -963976,  Anna 

07940379650, Sandy and David 01327 -830077/07759 -326675 all are 

available to help.  -Thank you to the volunteers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       The Old Red Lion   
We Are OPEN  

We will be opening fr om 4pm on weekdays until the last 

customer bids us farewell for the evening or itõs 

11.00pm (whichever comes first!) and open from 12pm 

on weekends. 
We look forward to welcoming back all our customers  

     

 
We deliver daily newspapers and  

magazines to the village.  

Any combination of days per week catered for.  
 

Ring us on 01295 268499  

or e -mail 

info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk  

mailto:carolhakin120@btinternet.com
mailto:info@smithsnewsagents.co.uk


 
 

 To All Litchborough Ladies   Friday 12 th  November      
Litchborough Ladies November meeting will be in the Vil lage Hall on Friday 

12th  November from 10.30am ð 12.00 noon. In December we will be having 

our Christmas Raffle for The Hope Centre for the Homeless in 

Northampton. If you would like to give to the food hamper wouold you 

please bring your donations to the November meeting or give them to me 

later.  

Thank you to Val Hartley for hosting the October get together where it 

was warm enough to sit outside in her lovely garen and enjoy Valõs home 

baking, especially the cheese scones, delicious and my favourite!. It was a 

pleasure to welcome Jenny to this October meeting  

Hope to see you soon 

Jan (Hutchings) 01327 -830877  

*********  

    A S pecial Advent Calendar for 2021.  

Following windows for the òliving Advent Calendar last year we have 

decided to do the same again t his year.  
 

The idea is that 24 people ð one for each day of Advent - volunteer to 

decorate one of their windows, then on each evening throughout Advent 

one is unveiled 

 
We thought also that it might be fun to walk to the house of the day as a 

group leaving from the top of Farthingstone Road at 4pm each day.  
 

If you would like to volunteer to decorate a window or would like more 

information please contact Christine Rodhouse, 

christinerodhouse@btinternet. com 830350.  

To make sure we make the newsletter deadline could I please have 

volunteers by 20 th  November, thank you.  
 

 

 

 Welcome to Litchborough  
We would like to give a very warm welcome  to Jacob Ward who has moved 

into Banbury Road ; Niel Harding in Wai tes Yard, Harriet Thompson and 

Sam Broadened, in Banbury Road and Connie Andrews and Gary Lamb also 

in Banbury Road. We hope you will all enjoy living in our lovely village and 

hope to get to meet you all soon  

*******  

Youth Club   

The regular monthly meet ing is on  

Tuesday 9 th  November at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.  

********  

  Walking your dog in Litchborough  

There are 3 dog bins  available in Litchborough so please ensure you do 

not  allow your dog to foul on the pavement especially outside peoples 

houses.   It is not nice for them to have to clear it up  and even worse 

walking home in the dark ,tread it into their house or car. So if walking 

down Banbury Road there is a dog bin by the entrance to the Deer  Park 

opposite the War Memorial  to deposit your po o bag. PLEASE USE IT.  

********  

Bonfire Night 5 th  November  
Remember Remember the 5 th  November  

Gunpowder Treason and Plot 

Donõt Lose The Plot 

       
Keep the              Donõt Throw    Check bonfire  Stay sober!   No sparklers 

instructions              Them        before lighting                        to under 5õs 

 

mailto:christinerodhouse@btinternet.com

